

June Highlights

Thirty-seven Waterways members gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the June 8, 2011 luncheon meeting.  
Coast Guard News

LCDR Scott Higman reported on the following:

· Lieutenant Commander Scott Higman congratulated all the members of the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh for their recognition as prestigious 2010 Harbor Safety Committee of the Year award for its partnership efforts and work in improving marine safety throughout the upper Ohio River Valley.  The awards ceremony took place in Houston this week.
· Lieutenant Commander Scott Higman introduced Lieutenant Commander John Dittmar as MSU Pittsburgh's new Executive Officer. Lieutenant Commander Dittmar just reported to MSU Pittsburgh and will be assuming the duties of Executive Officer starting this Friday on a three year assignment.  Lieutenant Commander John Dittmar enlisted in the Coast Guard Reserve in 1991 and was first assigned to Coast Guard Station Cape Disappointment in Ilwaco, Washington while he attended Clark College in Vancouver, Washington.  Prior to arriving in Pittsburgh Lieutenant Commander John Dittmar served as the Chief of the Inspections Division at Coast Guard Sector Baltimore. 
· Lieutenant Commander Scott Higman is heading to USCG SECTOR Charleston for assignment as the Chief, of Prevention.
· The USCG Captain of the Port (COTP) will establish a temporary Safety Zone and full river closure on the Allegheny River Mile 13.5 to 14.5 to starting 6:00 am until 9:00 am Monday, June 13, 2011 to protect the public from the hazards associated with the demolition of structures associated with the PA Turnpike Bridge.
· Planning continues for the annual Three Rivers Regatta 4th of July weekend. Crowds are expected to top previous years as this year's regatta coincides with the Kenny Chesney concert at Heinz stadium on Saturday, July 2nd, 2011 at 4:30 p.m.(See attached for June marine events)
CDR Rich Timme presented the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh the 2010 Harbor Safety Committee of the Year Award and read the award citation to attendees.  He also took a moment to thank LCDR Scott Higman for all his hard work and dedication during his term in Pittsburgh.

Army Corps of Engineers
Dave Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  He stressed that seasonal recreational traffic is increasing and industry awareness is vital to avoid any incidences.
COL Michael Graham presented LCDR Scott Higman with the Army Commendation Award along with reading the citation that accompanied the medal.
National Weather Service
Bill Drzal was unable to attend but submitted the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following information:

· The Port and Waterways Association of Pittsburgh received great coverage in the Waterways Journal and the Inland Ports Magazine.  At the recent IRPT conference in Pittsburgh, David McQuiston, Bill Porter and CMDR Rich Timme explained the role of the WAP in harbor safety activities in Pittsburgh.  Rex Woodward also spoke about the Port’s initiative to bring new technology to the waterways.
· Mark your calendars for the following upcoming events:

Smart Rivers

September 13, 2011
New Orleans, La

Ohio River Watershed Cruise

September 22, 2011
Pittsburgh, PA

Waterways Council, Inc. Annual Meeting
October 14, 2011 Pittsburgh, PA 

Mary Ann Bucci presented LCDR Scott Higman with the Port’s first Service Award highlighting his commitment to excellence.

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff was unable to attend the meeting.  No formal report was provided.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston covered the following items:
· As required by the FY 2011 Continuing Resolution, the Army Corps of Engineers has released its FY 2011 work plan to indicate how it will spend the funding provided.  That plan specifies that $1.793 billion dollars will fund construction and $2.37 billion will be dedicated to operations and maintenance.  The Olmsted Project will get an additional $7.2 million with the Lower Mon and Emsworth projects to be zeroed out.  Perhaps good news for the entire inland waterways system is that O&M funding for the lower Mississippi dredging was increased by $10.6 million for a total of $73.56 million.  This does not include additional funding to address dredging needs that have resulted from the current high water levels.  It is estimated that 60 million cubic yards of sediment will need to be removed once the current high water recedes.  

· The fiscal year 2012 budget process is continuing very slowly.  The House has passed its 2012 budget resolution which is the first step in the process but the Senate has not passed, nor is it likely to pass, its budget resolution.  

Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton provided the following report:

· The summer event has been scheduled for the morning on Monday July 25th, 2011. The students for this event will be from a joint program between CCAC and Pittsburgh Pipeline. This is a pre-apprenticeship program which focuses on career awareness for high school students. Their focus is careers on the water. We expect 30-40 students.
· The fall program date has been set for the morning on Tuesday October 25th, 2011. A new flyer has been made and has been sent out to our high school distribution list. A copy has been included with this report. Please pass this information on to any school contacts you may have.
· We continue to look for volunteers and support for the program. If you are interested in helping out please contact Ryan at rnewton@gatewayclipper.com or 412-355-7929.

Other Meeting Notes:


Sandie Egley reminded all attendees that the July Membership Luncheon will host the 2011 PMA Scholarship Presentations to four deserving high school graduates.  Strong attendance is encouraged to honor these outstanding students.
July Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for July 13, 2010 on the Gateway Clipper Fleet. The boat will be docked at the Delta Queen Dock.  Parking is available in what is known as the “Gold Lot” which is across from the Bettis Grille.  The boat will remain docked during the luncheon.  Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, July 7th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Gateway Clipper Fleet/Delta Queen Dock – North Shore

July 13, 2011

Picnic Luncheon: 


Hot Dogs w/Condiments


Oven Fried Chicken Breast  


Molasses Baked Beans


Corn Cobbettes


Potato Salad


Chilled Watermelon Wedges


Apple Cobbler


Ice Tea & Lemonade 

Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, July 7th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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